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Independent Democratic Senator Jeff Klein, who has been railing against cyberbullying for months now, has teamed up with Miss NY Kaitlin Monte and Queens Democratic Assemblyman William Scarborough to launch a new website with an online survey gauging people’s awareness and opinions about cyberbullying. 

The census asks some pretty straightforward questions like what are your thoughts on cyberbullying, with nearly a dozen answers to pick from. It also poises the question, what do we need to help stop cyberbullying? The census was developed by Parry Aftab, who is a nationally recognized expert on the topic, and it is the first of its kind. 

The lawmakers say the survey is needed because there is not much documentation of how prevalent the problem is in the state. They point to several high profile cases where teens have taken their own lives, including the recent death of 14-year-old Jamey Rodemeyer in Buffalo, as the motivating factor to launch the survey. 

“I am thrilled to see this initiative take off and hope that –in addition to providing key information about bullying – it will succeed in empowering students to feel they have a voice and are being heard,” Monte said. “Senator Klein is enabling all New Yorkers to be part of the solution. It is an exciting and innovative step forward.”

“The issue of cyberbullying is widespread and more insidious than ever,” said Assemblyman Scarborough. “Because the Internet and social media present tremendous possibilities for the harassment and bullying of young people, we must update our laws to reflect the seriousness of the problem and the potential for permanent harm and even death.”
Senator Klein and Assemblyman Scarborough have proposed a new bill that would make it a crime to intentionally try to persuade someone to commit suicide through cyberbullying. They refer to it as “bullycide” and say it would be covered under manslaughter laws. 
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